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December 20, 2023

New Providers/Entrants Beware – Ignorance Is Not a Defense
An updated compliance program guidance (the Guidance) has been published by the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services Office of Inspector General (OIG) in an effort to provide a framework and other useful information to bolster the 
compliance programs of healthcare providers, including new entrants like IT companies. Unlike the previous iterations, the 
updated, user-friendly Guidance is published on the OIG website and is anticipated to be updated with greater frequency.

Addressing the expansion of participants providing or supporting healthcare, OIG specifically states that such "new entrants" 
in the healthcare industry, such as technology companies, investors, and those providing nontraditional services such as care 
coordination services, are required to have a compliance plan in place. These "new entrants" are encouraged to thoroughly 
familiarize themselves with federal and state laws and regulations, the Guidance, advisory opinions, reports, and other 
available compliance materials. The Guidance pointedly reminds "new entrants" that business practices that are common in 
other industries may lead to potential criminal, civil, and administrative liability in the arena.

OIG further recognizes the number of existing organizations that are expanding beyond their traditional businesses into new 
ventures in the healthcare space. The Guidance reminds these entities that the risks may not be common to all lines of 
business and urges them to understand the compliance risks specific to their new venture.

In an effort to further educate entities in these growing areas of business, OIG renews its commitment to provide industry-
specific guidance in the future, so stay tuned.

Other parts of the Guidance are substantially similar to the previous versions, providing a primer on relevant federal laws and 
the seven elements it believes are crucial in a compliance program infrastructure. While these seven elements remain largely 
intact, the new Guidance has expanded them in substance, drawing from decades of experience in monitoring corporate 
integrity agreements, along with experience from enforcement actions and investigations as well as feedback from the 
industry stakeholders.

Notably, OIG is continuing with its top-down value approach for compliance; the Guidance strongly encourages the 
integration of boards and senior leadership to include the chief compliance officer in effective compliance programs.

Day Pitney's Healthcare practice represents numerous healthcare organizations, providers, and technology companies in the 
formation and implementation of effective compliance programs. We are available to assist companies and practitioners in 
navigating the complexities of federal and state laws and their application to your line of business.
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https://oig.hhs.gov/compliance/general-compliance-program-guidance
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